BLP Minutes for March 11, 2014
Time:  3-4:30 p.m.
Location:  KELL 3010
Present:  Staci Beavers, Linda Holt, Mike Schroder, Wayne Veres, Kathleen Watson, Bob Yamashita, Hua Yi
Absent:  Mike, Betancourt, Pat Stall
We approved the minutes of the February March 4 meeting.  


Discussion Items:

1.  IITS's Bill Ward & Barb Taylor came to discuss planning for increased demand for IITS support as online, GIS, and other course demands (as well as requests for classroom support) continue to grow.  IITS included an IDS staff position in this year's budget request.  Bill, Barb, and Wayne all noted IITS's challenges in getting program proposers to consult with IITS on P-forms.  BLP has in recent years declined to move P-forms to the Senate until IITS and Library input has been received; more, and more specific, input (including even dollar figures) from IITS would be welcome.  Bill also mentioned AB 386, a new California law allowing students to "cross-enroll" across the CSU to get online classes in areas where face-to-face classes may not be available on a student's home campus.
2.  Mike walked BLP members through an EL program budget, including calculations of students' per-unit tuition and faculty salaries and benefits.  Department Chair salaries for EL programs are calculated on a formula that addresses summer faculty workload.  We also walked through EL's revenue distribution:  for example, 6% of EL revenues go to the C.O., 3.5% to Student Affairs, 5% to Colleges, and the Provost's Office receives 3% of revenues.   Mike noted that a recent CSU EL audit indicated that distributed revenues must demonstrate a connection to show that EL students can benefit (i.e., EL funds simply can't be distributed to keep the rest of the institution afloat).  Deans will be contacted about how to handle the new distribution requirements.
